

CITY OF PRINCE ALBERT PUBLIC NOTICE

Proposed Library Boundary Change

The City of Prince Albert hereby gives public notice pursuant to Section 4.1 of the *Public Libraries Act*, of its intention to change the library boundary.

Reason for change: On June 27, 2016, City Council approved a motion to establish a municipal library in Prince Albert. The City believes public library services in Prince Albert should develop naturally with the growth of the City and desire the continuation of effective and efficient services within the City. In that regard, The City will be applying for a boundary change for the John M. Cuelenaere Public Library by proposing the boundaries of the new municipal library be those of the existing City limits as outlined in the map below.



Prior to applying for a boundary change and in accordance with Section 4 of the *Public Libraries Act*, 1996, City Council, at its meeting to be held on Monday, January 23, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. at City Hall, will consider all submissions both written and verbal respecting the proposed changes noted above. If you would like your written submission reviewed by City Council PRIOR to the meeting, it would be preferable if it were provided by 4:45 p.m., on Tuesday, January 17, 2017. In accordance with City Council's Procedure Bylaw No. 26 of 2014, any written submissions must be provided to the City Clerk. Verbal submissions shall be heard during the Public Hearing portion of the meeting.

Information regarding the proposed boundary change can be found on the City's website at www.citypa.ca or questions may be directed to the Director of Community Services as follows:

Community Services Department
City Hall, 1084 Central Avenue
Prince Albert, SK, S6V 7P3
8:00 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. – Monday to Friday (except holidays)

Phone: (306) 953-4800 Facsimile: (306) 953-4915

Issued at the City of Prince Albert, this 5th day of December, 2016. Sherry Person, City Clerk